[image: image1.png]{ )

Gy



Lancaster Parent-Teacher Organization (PTO)

P.J. Libby, Co-Parent President
Carolyn Soto, Co-Parent President      
Nancy Weber, Co-Teacher President   
Rita DiStefano-French, Vice President                   

Angela Dolan, Treasurer       
Kim Follansbee, Secretary                  
Meeting Minutes
September 7, 2011 @ 6:30 pm
In Attendance:

Carolyn Soto, Kim Follansbee, Nancy Weber, Angela Dolan, Pam Harris, Rebekah Stevens, Paula Castner, Devon Thornberry, Maggie Bonazzoli, Marcia Moran, Patricia Perkins, Rita French, Nicole Reed, Liz Garreffi, Michelle LaFrance, Cathy Thier, Raksha Patel, Sean O’Shea, Pat Perkins
Treasurer’s Report:

Starting balance = $62,139, less Nature’s Classroom funds/requests, Yankee Candle and Cultural Enrichment funds, end balance = $36,373.
Funding Requests:

· Kindergarten pumpkin/apple picking field trip – Pam Harris requested $350 for all 4 classes to cover bus costs on Sept. 29 – approved by membership.

Old Business:

· Summer Theatre recap – Paula Castner reported Summer Theatre Camp took in $11,966.36 with expenses of $4,890.30 (net profit = $7076.06).  Paula would like to see a camp held in 2012 (already has received many requests from parents) – Superintendent Wood inquiring about details of the camp, TBD.
· Andrew Foster Scholarship – Paula would like to see PTO continue this scholarship.  Sports raffle popularity waining, only covers ½ the money, PTO funds the rest.  Board will discuss if PTO shall continue to sponsor and hold a vote at October meeting.

· Cultural Enrichment – Carolyn Soto gave a preview of planned C.E. events for the year.  First event is Yoko Watkins, author.  Many parents asked if they could meet her this year, so she will be having a meet and greet the night before at Thayer Library.

· Fall Fundraiser update – Carolyn showed the group the KidsStuff coupon book.  It was well received by many parents.  Books are $25, PTO keeps 50%.  Drive starts Sept. 12.

· Membership drive – Kim Follansbee spoke to the group about the contents of the membership packet, reminding all that deadline is Sept. 13.  A request was made that we still honor printed copies of the directory, even if the person has access to a computer.
· Family Portraits – Oct. 1 & 2, parents will take home CD with all pictures.  A coordinator is greatly needed for this event.  Carolyn will poll the list of volunteers for help.

· Karate – After school karate program to begin Oct. 4 and continue for 10 weeks.  Forms will go home this week for sign up.

New Business:

· Welcome Back Social – Sept. 13, meet and greet for parents, kids, teachers and staff.  Meet the new PTO board, see a preview of events, karate demonstration and food.
· Articles of Association – ballot went out with membership packet, members can view articles online.  Will count votes and announce at October meeting if passed.

· Movie Nights – Rita French told all about free movie nights.  Movies not chosen yet, will accept suggestions.  First one is Oct. 21.

· Facebook Page – Kim informed all about new Facebook page for Lancaster PTO.  Press “like” to get updates about current events.

· Dine Out nights – UNOs, Chili’s, Texas Roadhouse.  UNOs in October include teachers to help serve and make it a fun night.  Exact date to be determined.

· TD Bank North – representatives from TD Bank North spoke to the group about an easy fundraiser which only requires people who open a bank account (or current accountholders) to sign up to benefit Lancaster PTO.  If we get 50 households to participate, we get $500.  They also offer many kids savings and education programs.  The board will discuss and put on October agenda.

Adjourned: 7:45 p.m.
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